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A huge thank you to everyone who came along to the coffee

morning that Pat and I organised at home last month for

Macmillan Caring Locally - I hope everyone enjoyed themselves.

Special mention to the ladies who came along with cakes,

Ursula, Helen and Louise for acting as chief catering marshals, to

Daryl and Roger who prised money out of everyone when they

arrived and to those who made a special effort to attend, such as

John Roantree who is recovering from a broken hip.

I was very flattered by the praise that I received for my

gardening skills and sorry but, no, I do not have the time to take

on other people's gardens.

The hours that Pat and others spent baking proved very

productive and as you will see in my report later in this

newsletter we made the wonderful sum of £330 for the charity -

they have been most appreciative.

Pat and I will be supporting them again at their Summer Fete

and on their Anniversary Day later in the year.

ROMANCE AND SCANDAL

I hope that those who attended last month's meeting enjoyed

the talk given by Hattie Miles (who also came along to the coffee

morning) highlighting famous love affairs with a local connection.

Did you spot that the two lovers who featured in last month's

issue of this newsletter were a very young JRR Tolkien (he of

Lords of the Rings fame) and his wife Edith.

It seems that Bournemouth gets both the romantic and

literary juices flowing.

BOOK NOW FOR ATHELHAMPTON 

Our big event of the year, our annual Garden Party and Picnic

at Athelhampton House on Sunday 18 August is getting closer

and now is the time to start booking your entry - the fee has been

held at £10 per person - see me for details.

As well as displaying your MG, I shall also be looking for

volunteers to help with the front of house arrivals desk (being

overseen this year by Colin Sexton), the rear lawn parking (co-

ordinated by Alasdair Wellwood) and manning the various fund-

raising stalls.

Please let me know if you will be available to help - the more

people who volunteer the less work each individual will be

required to do. 

And don't forget we always need contributions by way of

items suitable for the tombola.

ON THE ROAD WITH 1020

Our next seasonal club outing is the Summer Road Run on

Sunday 28 July which is being organised by Adrian Mullins and

includes a treasure hunt and picnic lunch - entry forms will be

available at club night or can be found on the 1020 website.

Weather permitting it should be a pleasant way to spend a

summer afternoon especially in a classic MG with the top down.

Our Autumn Run is now booked for Sunday 20 October and

heads west towards the Purbecks with a roast lunch being

arranged at the Thimble Inn at Piddlehinton near Dorchester. Les

and Jackie Cherrett have taken on the organisation of this to help

spread the load among committee members - however we are

always looking for offers of help from other club members.

If you think you know some less travelled roads in the region

and would be prepared to give up a bit of time to help plan an

interesting road route, our Road Runs Co-ordinator Adrian

Mullins would love to hear from you.

It is not an onerous task and Adrian can guide you through

the process and even offer suggestions on lunch venues. The

more people we get to volunteer the more variety and interest

we can put into the road runs.

Chris Adamson

Chairman’s Chat - June 2024
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This month's club meeting on Monday 03 June - starting

promptly at 7.30pm - will include an illustrated talk by award-

winning wildlife photographer David Bailey.

Based in Dorset he travels the UK photographing and working

with wildlife projects (his speciality is the brown hare) - some of

his work is featured in the BBC's online Wildlife Magazine.

He has appeared on the BBC's Springwatch programme, ITV's

Coast and Country, BBC South Today and on the Rhys Jones

Wildlife Patrol

David was awarded the Brand Laureate International

Personality Award in 2016, was the winner in the 2011 Welsh

Wildlife Photographic Awards and a finalist in the 2014 European

Wildlife Awards.

He has written several books including Wildlife Wanderer

released in March 2017 and Wildlife Wanderings in 2020. He has

also contributed articles to The Countryman magazine,

Blackmore Vale magazine and Dorset Magazine.

As well as the presentation, the evening will include details

on all forthcoming club activities and the ever popular raffle -

prizes for which are always welcome.

June Club Night - Wildlife Photography

Our next 1020 seasonal outing is the Summer Road Run on

Sunday 28 July which is being planned by Adrian Mullins and will

include a Treasure Hunt to keep everyone busy. 

The starting point will be Hamworthy Sports Club (cars asked

to depart by 10.30am at the latest) from where they will set out

on a 45 mile route with fiendish clues to find along the way.

The finish venue will be Damerham Village Hall near

Fordingbridge where we will be providing a picnic lunch for

everyone including sandwiches, pork pies, crisps, hot and cold

drinks and a dessert - dietary requirements can be

accommodated. Everyone is free to bring along additional drinks.

Entry fee is £5 per car plus £5 per person for the picnic.

Details and entry forms are available from Pip Bonner at club

nights or via email: pip@1020mg.org.uk

Alternatively an entry form can be found on the diary page of

the club website www.1020mg.org.uk

Book now for Summer Road Run & Picnic

Mid-month pub meeting and meal
The June mid-month 1020 pub meeting and evening meal will

take place on Wednesday 12 June at the Three Legged Cross pub,

Ringwood Road, Wimborne BH21 6RE.

The thatched pub was previously a large working farmhouse,

sitting within an 83-acre estate - today the pub-restaurant

maintains the look of the original building and features a large

car park and ornamental gardens.

The menu features hearty favourites and country pub classics,

as well as seasonal dishes, while the bar offers cask ales, fine

wines and British gin to suit every taste.

Those planning to attend are asked to pre-select their menu

choices (the menu is on the club website diary page) or is

available from Pip and Ursula Bonner at email:

pip@1020mg.org.uk

There is no advance payment or deposit required, it will be

pay on the night.

Cars (MGs preferred but not compulsory) are asked to arrive

at 6pm when the pre-ordered meals will be available.

Names and menu selections to Pip and Ursula Bonner by

Wednesday 05 June at the latest.

Early notice that the July mid-month pub meeting will be at

the Avon Causeway on Wednesday 17 July.



Sign-up for the River Cruise and BBQ

Places still available for Westival 2024

Braemore Car Show - club display

Places are still available for the Bournemouth & Poole MGOC

River Cruise and BBQ on Saturday 03 August - already there has

been a big show of interest in this summer social.

Participants will be gathering at Tuckton Tea Gardens

overlooking the River Stour at 6pm for a 6.30pm departure on

one of the Bournemouth Boating Services classic touring boats

(there is a roof if the weather is inclement).

There is plenty of free on-street parking in the vicinity and a

pay car park close by (with WC facilities). It is hoped to have a

mobile bar on site so that people can purchase drinks prior to the

boat trip and on our return.

The hour-long cruise will travel down the Stour towards

Christchurch Harbour passing locations such as the Captain's

Club, Christchurch Quay and Christchurch's famous Priory before

returning to Tuckton for the BBQ.

We will have exclusive use of the Tuckton Tea Gardens café

(with optional indoor seating) where a variety of burgers,

chicken, sausages etc will be cooked and served along with a

large selection of salads and accompaniments.

The club will be funding a glass of wine or soft drink for

everyone - in addition you can bring your own beverages (wine,

beer etc) of choice. Ice cream, tea and coffee will be available to

purchase on the day.

The cost for the cruise and BBQ is £35 per person.

Booking forms are available from Chris Adamson of via email:

chris@1020mg.org.uk

Places can still be booked for the club stand at the 2024

Westival Show at West Moors which takes place on Saturday 13

July at Fryers Field (exhibitor entrance is from Bond Avenue). 

The main advantages of the show for club members are that

it is free to enter and that you don't have to be on site until

11.30am which means a relaxed start to the day. It opens to the

public between 12 noon and 4pm.

Attractions include a variety of over 60 stalls featuring crafts,

local produce, local charities and local businesses, live music,

ferret racing, bike stunts, fairground rides, children's

entertainment and a selection of catering with a choice of pizza,

burgers, a hog roast, crepes, doughnuts, ice cream and a bar.

The car show element is open to MGs of all ages (we are one

of the local clubs who are regulars at Westival).

Entry forms are now available from Chris Adamson at club

nights or can be requested via email: chris@1020mg.org.uk and

can also be downloaded from the diary page of the club website.

Committee members Les and Jackie Cherrett will be

organising the club display at the Breamore Car Show held at

Breamore House near Fordingbridge on Sunday 11 August.

Static displays will feature over 400 classic and collectible

vehicles as well as a show arena hosting competitions.

Vehicles due on display include classic saloons, sports,

American, modified, kit and custom, commercial, military and

classic motorcycles.

As well as cars and motorcycles, the event features a selection

of food outlets, shopping stalls, a DJ playing ‘50s, ‘60s and ‘70s

hits all day, and children's entertainment.

Vehicles must arrive between 8am and 10am and be in place

between 10am and 4pm when the public are in attendance. 

There is no entry to the show field for exhibitors after 10am

so ensure you get there early. 

A team of judges will be selecting class and club winners from

the assembled display cars with an award ceremony taking place

in the arena at 3pm.

Those planning to take part will need to either book a place in

advance on-line at a cost of £4 per car, or pay on the day when

the price is £5.

Please let Les and Jackie know so that they can arrange

sufficient space for club cars to be parked together. 

Email: les@1020mg.org.uk

More details about the show and ticket purchases can be

found at: https://www.classicmotorevents.com



Club members are being given the opportunity to display

their car at the British Motor Show (15-18 August) - thanks to our

friends at Winchester MG Owners Club.

They have been given an outdoor display area at the four-day

show at Farnborough in Hampshire and are looking for other MG

owners to help them fill the space (which is for six cars each day).

Cars must be in place no later than 8:30am every morning

and can only move once the show is closed at approximately

6:30pm. There is no cost to take part and being one of the

exhibition cars gives the driver and one passenger free admission

to the whole show.

If you are interested contact Winchester MGOC Area

Secretary Steve Favell on email: stevenfavell@btinternet.com

Invitation to the 2024 British Motor Show

Pip and Ursula Bonner have volunteered to organise a short

convoy run for those planning to take part in the popular

Verwood Rustic Fayre on the August Bank Holiday Monday.

The organisers - Verwood Rotary Club - have changed the

arrangements for vehicle displays at Potterne Park this year and

are now no longer offering individual club display spaces at a set

fee. Instead, they will be charging individual owners £7 per car

(including two occupants) which must be booked in advance and

then parking cars as they arrive - hence the need to arrive

together as a club group.

Entry forms and details can be found at: 

www.rotary-ribi.org/clubs/homepage.php?ClubID=1659

Those interested in taking part would have to assemble

locally beforehand at a set time (likely to be around 11am) so

that club cars can drive in convoy and arrive and be parked

together before the 11.30am closing time, prior to the show

opening to the public at 11.45am. Cars would then be required to

stay on site until 4.30pm.

Pip and Ursula can supply advance booking information

either at club night or via email: pip@1020mg.org.uk

Club members are being invited to take their classic MGs

along to the Fun Day at St Leonards and St Ives Village Hall and

Recreation Ground at Braeside Road on Sunday 09 June.

The informal event is open to anyone with a classic vehicle

who is welcome to come along and take part - cars are asked to

be on-site by 11am but can leave at any time. The show is open

to the public from 12noon until 4pm.

Club members Ian and Sandra Domeney are taking part and

are involved in the organisation of the day so would love to see

fellow 1020 members join them.

The day features various stalls, live music, food stalls, a bar

and Pimm's tent, children's entertainment, garden games and a

tombola.

Proceeds are going to the village hall management fund.

West Sussex MG Owners Club will be holding their 34th

annual South Downs Run on Sunday 01 September - this year the

event starts from a new venue, the Southdowns Gliding Club at

Cootham near Storrington.

The route will meander along the lee of the South Downs

reaching the finish point at the Western Lawns on the seafront at

Eastbourne. There are numerous pubs and coffee locations all

along the route making this an opportunity to enjoy the whole

outing at a leisurely pace to suit your mood. 

Welcoming participants at Eastbourne will be 'The

Boulevards' rock and roll band playing a mixture of ‘50s and ‘60s

music to give your arrival its deserved ambiance. 

The entry fee is £25 per car and includes a numbered rally

plate and comprehensive route instructions.

Full information on the event as well as the entry details and

an entry form for the South Downs Run can be found on the

website: www.wsmgoc.co.uk

More details email: southdownsrun@gmail.com 

Verwood Rustic Fayre

St Leonards and St Ives Fun Day

South Down Run - new start venue



1020 1020 ANNUALANNUAL

GARDEN PGARDEN PARTYARTY

& PICNIC& PICNIC

Athelhampton House, near Dorchester

SUNDAY 18 AUGUST 2024
Gates Open 10am

Tombola, Wine Draw, Name the Dog, Jigsaws
Advance tickets £10 per person  / £12 per person on the day 

(includes access to the event and the gardens

discounted entry to the house with event programme)

More details on the Athelhampton page on the website:

www.1020mg.org.uk
Entry forms available from : chris@1020mg.org.uk



MG at the Goodwood Festival of Speed

MGs at Exbury Gardens

MG will take centre stage at this year's Goodwood Festival of

Speed from the 11-14 of July. The famous British marque will be

in pole position on the front lawn of Goodwood House to

celebrate the centenary of the iconic motoring brand.

MG's highly anticipated, Cyberster EV roadster (due here this

summer) will headline Gerry Judah's annual sculptural

masterpiece which will be kept under wraps until the sell-out

event opens next month.

The Duke of Richmond, founder of the Festival of Speed, said:

"Following the world debut of the striking Cyberster at the 2023

Festival of Speed, we are delighted that MG is returning to

Goodwood this year to celebrate their centenary in style with

their first Central Feature.

"It is set to be a fitting tribute to the first 100 years of one of

Britain's oldest and most popular manufacturers, which has

enjoyed a long association with Goodwood.

"MGs were almost ever-present at the circuit from 1948-

1966, and before that, my grandfather ran the MG team in the

1930s, winning the famous Double-Twelve Hour Race at

Brooklands in 1931. 

"He was fascinated by their light weight, simplicity and clever

engineering - characteristics which still underpin the brand

today. MG's 100-year history combined with their continuous

drive for innovation, aligns perfectly with this year's 'Horseless to

Hybrid' theme, which recognises the advances in technology and

power that have shaped motorsport over the last 130 years."

As well as being front-of-house, MG will also return to the

famous hill climb in 2024 and the company will announce further

debuts destined for the Festival of Speed nearer the time.

The Cyberster is now available to order with the first UK

deliveries planned for August this year.

The single motor Cyberster Trophy is available from £54,995

and features signature scissor doors as well as a fully electric

fabric hood which can be opened or closed in as little as 15

seconds at speeds up to 30mph.

The Trophy delivers power figures of 340PS (250kW) with

maximum torque confirmed at 350 lb ft (475 Nm). The 0-62mph

sprint is completed in just 5.0 seconds.  

The £59,995 Cyberster GT will be the marque's new flagship,

and the most powerful production model in MG's 100-year

history with no less than 503PS (375kW) and 725Nm (535 lb ft) of

torque. The dual-motor, all-wheel-drive GT is capable of sprinting

from 0-62mph in 3.2 seconds.

More details about MGs involvement in the festival will be

released ahead of the event. Tickets for the world's largest

automotive garden party are available from:

www.goodwood.com 

Several 1020 club members took up the invitation to join

fellow MG enthusiasts from the Winchester MGOC on their visit

to Exbury Gardens in the New Forest last month.

Among them was John Goode in his MGC GT - here is his

report on the day.

'Our group of 19 cars met at the Coach and Horses at Cadnam

for a 10:30 start. Of course, it then started to rain. 

Organiser John Wheeler led us on a short trip through the

south-east section of the New Forest to Beaulieu and then on to

our destination, Exbury Gardens. At this time of year, the gardens

are spectacular with masses of multi-coloured azaleas and

rhododendrons. They are not small bushes but tall overhanging

trees in glorious splendour. 

The gardens are quite extensive, with good signposts and a

necessary map handed out upon arrival.

To the west, it meets the Beaulieu river with views across to

Bucklers Hard and lovely yachts anchored here and there: very

pastoral. 
To the east, the gardens have a narrow-gauge railway. Of

course, most of us booked on the 13.30 train.

So, something for everyone: lovely flowers for the gardeners

amongst us; a railway for the mechanically minded. Plus, there

was a restaurant, a gift shop, a garden shop, another café and

novelty bridges, water cascades and tinkling brooks. A great day

out, good company plus some very good-looking cars. What

more could you want?'

Photos John Goode and Terry Trickett



A big thank you to everyone who came along to the

Macmillan Caring Locally Coffee Morning that Area Secretary

Chris Adamson and Membership Secretary Patricia Lodge hosted.

The weather gods came through and gave us the best day of

the bank holiday weekend and everyone was able to enjoy the

sunshine and walk around the garden or feed the fish.

Sales of the cakes and hot drinks raised a magnificent £330

for the charity and in addition more money was taken in

merchandise by Macmillan Caring Locally volunteer Julia Finch

who was making her debut as a fundraiser for the charity.

Especial thanks to those who brought along cakes and to club

members Ursula Bonner and Helen Hurt and friend Louise

Hayward who assisted Pat throughout, serving up the coffee and

cakes, and washing-up.

Our next event with the charity is the Macmillan Caring

Locally Summer Fete which is being staged at Christchurch

Hospital on Saturday 15 June running from 12noon until 3pm.

We have already filled the six car spaces we have been

allocated but others are more than welcome to come along and

visit us on our stand and spend some money at the event.

The day features raffles, games, stalls, food stands, displays by

the police and fire brigade and a classic car show.

As Golden Partners with the charity we have also been invited

to attend a 50th anniversary Big Birthday Bash at Tuckton Tea

Gardens on Friday 26 July. The event runs from 12noon until 8pm

and you may drop in at any time or stay all day.

The day features a BBQ and bar (pay for what you order on

the day), music, games, and a raffle.

To help with catering, anyone from the club who plans to

attend is asked to let Chris Adamson know in advance so that he

can advise the organisers on likely numbers.

Macmillan Caring Locally Coffee Morning



MGs were spotted in many guises at the Beaulieu Spring

Autojumble - Chris Adamson picks some of those he spotted.

This British Racing Green MGF (see right) with highly

appropriate MGF plate was found unexpectedly on the Wolseley

Register stand.

A bright yellow 2001 MGF Trophy (middle right) was looking

for a new home in the Motormart and carried an optimistic

£5,500 price tag.

This clean and tidy MGB Roadster (below) looked like worth

taking a punt on at £5,995.

If you were looking for a project one of these three rather

tired MGs (below right) were awaiting you on this MG specialist

stand in the autojumble.

This very clean and immaculately presented MGC (below

bottom) was parked in the classic car display area.

MGs at Beaulieu Autojumble

MG's all-electric MG4, has been named the 'Best Used EV' at

the 2024 Automotive Management (AM) Awards.

Voted for by AM readers and an expert automotive industry

judging panel, the award recognises the MG4's excellent

performance, reliability and strong residual value since the car

was launched in MG's home market in 2022.

Tim Rose, Editor of Automotive Management, said: "Right

from the outset, the MG4 impressed both automotive

professionals and consumers as an enjoyable to drive,

competitively priced and generously equipped EV hatchback. 

"Now it is proving to be a very credible and attractive option

for UK motorists seeking to purchase a used EV and doing much

to support automotive retailers at an important time for the

motor industry."

The MG4 has achieved over 30,000 UK sales and the line-up

includes the SE, SE Long Range, Trophy Long Range and Trophy

Extended Range which can deliver up to 323 miles of driving

range on one charge.

MG4 gets top Used EV award



A small contingent of club cars ventured west into the

Purbecks last month to take part in the Lulworth Castle Annual

Car Show organised by the Dorset Blind Association - among

them was Eddie Milligan (pictured) who writes this report . . .

'The 250 exhibitors arrived between 9am and 10am when we

collected our welcome pack, which had a number telling you

where you were to park - we were also given coffee and bacon

roll vouchers prior to moving in convoy to the display areas in

front of Lulworth Castle.

The cars on display varied from old classic cars to modern

powerful sports cars. There were several stands selling a variety

of wares, plus several food outlets.

There were also several singers and entertainers including

Bournemouth Carnival Band dressed as Spidermen and women.

The weather was

glorious and the crowds

came out in their

masses and we enjoyed

visiting the castle and

had a cream tea before

leaving.

It is a shame more

club members didn't

attend - it's a great show

and the weather was

wonderful.'

A trio of cars from the collection of 1020 club member Patrick

Havill who died last year, all found new owners at the most

recent South Western Vehicle Auctions classic sale.

These included Patrick's Metallic Almond Green 1951 MG TD

which he re-acquired in February 2019, having previously owned

the car in the late 1950s and early 1960s and in which, in 1962,

he won his first motorsport speed event.

It easily exceeded its modest guide price of £8,000 to £9,000

and went for a more realistic but still competitive £13,200 before

buyer's premium.

Also from Patrick's collection, his 1988 Caterham 7 Race Car

also topped its reserve to make £12,100, while his 2004 Ferrari

360 Spider finished in Ferrari Rosso was one of the star lots of the

day easily exceeding its £50,000 reserve and going up to £59,000.

MG Midgets were to be found in abundance at the sale

headlined by a 1972 example in the ever-popular Blaze Red that

started out with a punchy estimate of £6,500-£7,500 and despite

failing to reach its guide price sold for £5,000.

An early 1964 square wheel arch British Racing Green Midget

made £3,500 while a late chrome bumper 1973 Midget in red

went higher at £4,100 and a 1972 Midget in less fashionable

bronze yellow was a surprise at £4,500.

By comparison a clean looking Damask Red 1974 Midget that

was previously bought in September 2004 for £4,300 slipped to a

knock-down £3,600.

A pair of MGB Roadsters also appeared in the catalogue with

a clean looking 1971 MGB version in ever popular flame red with

wire wheels finding a new owner for just £5,100, while a pull-

handle 1965 Roadster in British Racing Green did slightly better

at £6,750.

The cheapest MG on the day was a 2002 MGF in silver with

nearly 60,000 miles on the clock which went for a hammer price

of £1,000 while an imported 1939 MG TA Sports failed to reach

its £20,000 reserve.

The next classic auction is on Thursday 25 July.

The first 1020 mid-month pub meeting and dinner took place

last month at the Carpenters Arms at Bransgore on the edge of

the New Forest.

Several members arrived in their MGs and were rewarded

with a sunny evening to appreciate the drive out into the forest.

A total of 23 people sat down to eat in a specially reserved

dining room and once again the food and service was universally

praised. Thanks to Colin Sexton for organising the evening.

This month's pub meal is on Wednesday 12 June at the Three

Legged Cross - full details elsewhere in this newsletter.

Classic cars at Lulworth Castle

SWVA Classic Auction results

Carpenters Arms evening



TOOLS FOR SALE
IN AID OF CLUB CHARITIES

Club member Keith Jones is offering a number of surplus tools for

members to make offers on with proceeds going to the club charities.

The items are: 

Torque wrench

One Man Brake and Clutch Bleeding kit

Pair of wheel chocks

MG brake pipe bender

Hydraulic oil vacuum pump

12-volt impact wrench

Set of 8 8mm to 19mm torque wrench sockets

240-volt handheld inspection lamp

12-volt MG air horn

Pair of secure axle stands

Boxed pair Draper axle stands

Contact Keith Jones direct for more details on email: foxcross@yahoo.co.uk

FOR SALE
Four silver painted wire wheels with inner tubes

72 spoke, 15 x 5 previously fitted to an MGC, 

in recent use with 185 x 65 tyres (not included) 

Location Bournemouth - buyer to collect

£275 ono 
Tel Patrick: 07900197933

FOR SALE
1954 MGTF

1250cc black with

chrome wire wheels

Heritage certificate 

New MOT 

Engine & brakes overhauled - upgraded back axle 

1020 club member has owned car for 15 years

£25,000
(would consider classic car in part exchange) 

Contact Martin Harris 

Tel:  01590 643083 or 07774 160680  

FOR SALE

1968 MGC GT
White with refurbished interior black upholstery

with white piping and walnut fascia 

and Motolita steering wheel

Condition 3, 62,000 miles, MOT to 01 May 2025

New headlights and bulbs, additional 12v power

socket (for sat-nav etc) and new 6v batteries.

£19,875
Contact John Goode 01258 830875



Feats of personal endeavour, endurance and achievement are

brought into high-definition focus in a new exhibition at the

National Motor Museum that showcases the hyper-detailed

photography of Rick Guest.  

This can now be found in the In Focus Gallery on the lower

level of the museum and replaces the previous exhibition which

featured photographs of notable people in the story of MG.

Known for his precision photographs of objects in close-up,

Rick's images allow the viewer to see aspects of an object not

normally visible to the human eye - this includes the patina

created by time which creates a powerful sense of history and a

direct connection with those who once owned the objects.

Having previously worked on large-scale projects for famous

brand names such as Hugo Boss, Ferrari and Nike, Rick was

commissioned by the museum to create oversized photographs

of items from their

extensive archive to

create the new

exhibition which is

titled ' Closer To The

Edge'.

Among the items

given the close-up

treatment are: the

Helbros gold-plated

watch presented to

Major Henry Segrave

after becoming the first

man to reach over 200

miles an hour on

Daytona Beach in 1927.

Also the motorcycle and grand prix racer Mike Hailwood's

1960s cork-lined motorcycle crash helmet, and the goggles worn

by Percy Lambert, the first person to drive a car 100 miles in an

hour. 

Also in the spotlight are a piece of the tail fin from one of the

record-breaking Blue Bird cars of Malcolm Campbell featuring

the union flag and the glove worn by Peter Collins when he

finished second for Ferrari in the 1956 Mille Miglia.

These are supplemented by objects from private collections

that include seven-time world champion Lewis Hamilton's 2020

Formula One steering wheel, the fighter pilot style helmet worn

by Andy Green when he set the current supersonic World Land

Speed Record of 763.035mph in 1997, and the Alfa Romeo badge

from the car in which Tazio Nuvolari won the 1935 German

Grand Prix.

Closer To The Edge - Precision Photography by Rick Guest will

be on display in the museum until mid-September and is

included in the general admission price to Beaulieu.

Beaulieu close-up photo exhibition





1020 CLUB ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS 2024
Events in red are organised or supported by 1020

All events are subject to cancellation or postponement
JUNE

02 Hardy Tour, Transport of Yesteryear transportofyesteryear.com

02 New Forest Run, 

Southampton & New Forest MGOC 1009mgoc.org.uk

03 1020 Club Night - David Bailey 1020mg.org.uk

Wildlife Photographer

09 Classic Cars on Christchurch Quay

09 Oxfordshire MGOC - MGs in the Park oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk

12 1020 Mid-month pub meeting and meal

Three Legged Cross pub 1020mg.org.uk

15 Ferndown Fete on the Field - individual booking ferndownfotf.org

15 Macmillan Caring Locally Summer Fete 1020mg.org.uk

Club stand - See Chris Adamson

16 Salisbury Motor Show

21 Summer solstice Vintage Vehicle gathering

Gillingham & Shaftesbury Showground

22-23 Thruxton Classic - club members to join the Wessex Vehicle Preservation Club display

JULY

01 1020 Club Night - Pride of Ownership 1020mg.org.uk

06-07 Cotswold Caper, Club Weekend 1020mg.org.uk

07 Broadstone Family Fun Day & Classic Cars

11-15 Goodwood Festival of Speed goodwood.com

12-14 Pilford Heath Show, Uddens

13 Westival, West Moors - Club Stand 1020mg.org.uk

13-14 Powderham Castle Classic Car Show

17 1020 Mid-month pub meeting and meal 1020mg.org.uk

Avon Causeway

19-21 Netley Marsh Steam Fair nmscs.org.uk

21 Sherborne Classics & Supercars, Sherborne Castle classic-supercars.co.uk

28 1020 Summer Road Run & Picnic 1020mg.org.uk

Finish at Damerham Village Hall

AUGUST

02 Quay for My Car, Poole Quay - Best of British Classics

03 1020 River Cruise and BBQ 1020mg.org.uk

05 1020 Club Night - Petanque Challenge 1020mg.org.uk

10-11 Purbeck Rally purbeckrally.com

11 Graham Walker Run, Beaulieu

11 Breamore Classic Car Show - Club Stand 1020mg.org.uk

18 1020 ATHELHAMPTON GARDEN PARTY & PICNIC 1020mg.org.uk

OUR BIG EVENT OF THE YEAR

15-18 British Motor Show, Farnborough

23-25 CarFest South, Laverstoke Farm

23-25 Silverstone Festival, Silverstone circuit

24 Henstridge Wings & Wheels wingsandwheelshenstridge.com

25 Gurston Down Hillclimb - Club Visit 1020mg.org.uk

26 Verwood Rustic Fayre - Convoy Run 1020mg.org.uk

26 Classic Cars on Christchurch Quay

30-01 Sept Concours of Elegance, Hampton Court



SEPTEMBER

02 1020 Club Night  - Presentation by Nowzad 1020mg.org.uk

06-08 Bristol MGOC Brunel Run bamgoc.co.uk

07-08 Isle of Wight Classic Extravaganza

06-08 BPPC Harmans Cross Classic and Steam Show bpccltd.com

08 Classic Cars on Christchurch Quay

14-15 Beaulieu International Autojumble beaulieu.co.uk

14-15 Berwick St John Country Show berwickstjohncountryfayre

21 Sidmouth Classic Car Show

22 Classic Cars on Christchurch Quay

28-29 Somerset Festival of Transport, Frome somersetfestivaloftransport.co.uk

29 British Classics at Beaulieu beaulieu.co.uk

OCTOBER

06 Bicester Scramble, Bicester Heritage

06 Classic Cars on Christchurch Quay

07 1020 Club Night - AGM 1020mg.org.uk

11-13 1020 Weekend at Littlecote Manor 1020mg.org.uk

12-13 Organford Classic Car Show organfordclassicevents.co.uk

NOVEMBER

04 1020 Club Night 1020mg.org.uk

DECEMBER

02 1020 Club Night 1020mg.org.uk

08 1020 Christmas Lunch 

A LIST OF EVENTS CAN ALSO BE FOUND ON THE WEBSITE - 1020mg.org.uk

Jurassic Coast Trek
The fitter and more active club members might be interested in taking part in a one-day, 30 kilometre

walk along Dorset's Jurassic coastline to help raise funds for one of our supported charities - Macmillan

Caring Locally.

This is an exclusive Golden Partners challenge on

Saturday 19 October and begins in picturesque

Lulworth Cove before heading east along this

geologically important stretch of coastline walking

along rugged cliff tops, secluded bays and along the

Kimmeridge Ledges heading for the finishing point

which is at Swanage.  

Whilst the distance alone would make this a

tough challenge, the nature of the undulating terrain

will have you ascending over 1400m, greater than

climbing to the summit of Ben Nevis, along the

dramatic coastline of this UNESCO World Heritage site.

Entry fee is £155 per person and everyone is also asked to raise an additional minimum of £170 in

additional sponsorship.

The fee includes: all safety due diligence, risk assessment, emergency management, Public liability

insurance, area to support fitness training, fundraising, clothing, and equipment, personalised online

fundraising pages (automatically created), event manager, qualified, experienced and first aid trained

leaders, support vehicles, packed lunch, engraved medal, personalised completion certificate, transport

from Swanage back to the start if required, and a Macmillan Caring Locally vest and T-shirt.

To sign-up contact Barry Wilson - Events & Media Manager, Macmillan Caring Locally

email: barry@macmillanlocal.org



Club Branded

Clothing

T-Shirts - £12 / Polo shirts - £16

(£1 supplement on sizes 3XL plus)

Rugby shirts - £27

Caps - £11  

Full zip fleece - £22  

Quarter zip fleece - £28 

Gilet - £39  

Waterproof jacket - £36  

Padded Body Warmer - £37.

Full details from and orders to:

Ian Hanstead email:

ian@1020mg.org.uk

KINSON TYRE SERVICE

1469 Wimborne Road, Northbourne,

Bournemouth BH10 7BQ

Tel: 01202 573698 / 576653

Monday - Saturday 8.30am - 5.30pm

Email: kinsontyreserv@yahoo.co.uk

www.kinsontyres.co.uk

MIKE ROLLS SERVICES 

FOR MGs
Units 9/10 Fifehead Business Park

Manor Farm, Fifehead Magdalen,

Dorset SP8 5RR

Tel: 01258 820337

mikerolls4mgs@compuserve.com

www.mikerolls4mgs.co.uk

Mon to Fri 8am - 6pm (Wed - 5pm)

Saturday 8am - 1pm

10% discount on labour charges 

Spare parts at competitive prices

Full valets from £40

All types of cars undertaken

Mobile service 

Fully insured

Tel: 07738479000

www.healeysmobilevaleting.co.uk

10% discount

Companies

mentioned on this

page offer discounts

to club members on

presentation of your

membership card

MG SPECIALIST
Unit 4, Badgers Green, Waterloo Road, 

Corfe Mullen BH21 3SN 

Tel Darren: 01202 695656 / 07849615702

Email: workshop@timelessclassiccars.co.uk

Unit C1 Hailey Centre, 46 Holton Road

Holton Heath Trading Park, Poole BH16 6LP

Tel: 01202 622808 / Mobile: 07891 281254

Email: phoenix4classics@aol.com 

Servicing / Maintenance / Repairs 

Wax oil treatments / Stone chip protection 

Pre-MOT inspections / Tuning services

Collection and delivery service

Courtesy car available

X Part distributor

Classics and Modern MGF and TF catered for

Open Mon-Fri 8am-5pm / Sat 8.30am-1pm


